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SCIENTIFIC STUDY SHOWS COAL BED METHANE DEVELOPMENT HARMS GROUNDWATER RESOURCES
 
A peer-reviewed scientific study published in the March issue of the Journal of Hydrology details the devastating effects that coal bed methane development will have on groundwater aquifers in the Powder River Basin.
 
Using data collected by the Montana Bureau of Mines and Geology, hydrologist Dr. Thomas Myers of Reno, Nevada, developed a numerical groundwater flow model that simulated aquifer drawdown during coal bed methane well development. The model verified the existing conditions in the aquifers and predicted that aquifer drawdown could exceed 290 feet in the middle of the methane fields with nearly 20-foot drawdowns extending 46 miles from the methane fields.
 
Dr. Myers’ simulation indicates that groundwater depletion will affect river flows in the region by depleting groundwater discharge and natural recharge of the rivers. The drawdown will also affect hundreds of wells and natural springs, important sources of domestic and stock water for residents of this area. After methane development ceases, recovery of the aquifers will take up to 50 years, and as long as 200 years for full recovery. Dr Myers’ simulation also demonstrated the value of reinjecting as much of the produced water as possible back into the groundwater system.
 
“We have always suspected that coal bed methane development harms Montana’s groundwater resources,” said Beth Kaeding, Board Chair of Northern plains Resource Council. “Dr. Myers’ peer-reviewed study clearly demonstrates that fact.
 
“Montana’s coal bed methane industry must ‘do it right’ and return Montana’s precious water resources back to our underground aquifers instead of simply bringing the water to the surface and wasting it.
 
“Too many decision-makers in state government are operating under the illusion that hundreds of thousands of acre/feet of water can be pumped from aquifers with no impact on groundwater levels or on the people who may hold water rights to that groundwater.”
 
Northern Plains commissioned Dr. Myers to study the impacts of methane development on aquifers, wells, springs, and surface waters in the Powder River Basin. This peer-reviewed article was adapted from research completed in support of a study used in a legal challenge to the Board of Oil and Gas Commission’s granting of coal bed methane permits without considering the concurrent wasting of massive volumes of groundwater. The lawsuit is in Lewis and Clark State District Court before Judge Jeffrey Sherlock.
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